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SUBJECT

A briefing on the gender neutral code update.

SUMMARY

This briefing will provide an update on the staff work to make the King County Code gender neutral.  A schedule to complete the work is included in Attachment 1.

BACKGROUND 

Section 1.03.120.A of the King County Code provides: “An ordinance or motion enacted or amended by the council must be written in gender neutral terms unless a specification of gender is intended.” This provision was first adopted in 2000.  This provision does not affect the gender-specific language that is already present in the King County Code (unless there is a subsequent amendment). 
In 2016, Council proposed, and voters approved, a charter amendment that replaced all gender-specific language with gender-neutral language in the King County Charter.[footnoteRef:1] The Council also passed Motion 14680, requiring the Clerk of the Council to propose amendments to apply gender-neutral references throughout the county code.   [1:  Ordinance 18316 put this charter amendment on the ballot.] 


[bookmark: _GoBack]The Clerk’s office and policy staff have been working on identifying and proposing language that would update the gender-specific terms found in each of the 31 titles of the Code.  For example, in Titles 1, 2, 3, 4 and 4A, there are over 400 instances of gender-specific terms that will be proposed to be updated, mainly including “he or she”, “his/him or her”, and “he” on its own; but also some terms that appear one time, like “manpower”.  There are also instances where discussion about gender-specific terms will require outreach to other departments, such as modifying the language for the Women’s Advisory Board. 

Schedule

Attachment 1 includes a proposed schedule to complete the code update work.  There are three groupings of Code titles. The first grouping includes Titles 1 through 5, and represent the titles where the work of the Clerk’s office and policy staff is nearly complete.  This group is proposed to come to the Committee of the Whole in November, with potential adoption by the full Council by the end of this year.

The second grouping includes the development regulations (surface water, roads, construction codes, zoning, etc.).  Some changes to these codes may require public noticing as land use regulations, and the schedule assumes 30 day public notice.  This group is proposed to be heard by the Committee in January 2018, with potential adoption by the full Council in February 2018.

The third grouping includes the remainder of the Titles.  This group is proposed to be heard by the Committee and potentially be adopted by the full Council in February 2018.

Title 6 is shown on its own because there may be special noticing or legal issues with some of the chapters in some of the sections. The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office is currently reviewing these potential issues. The worst case scenario for adoption of changes to Title 6 is April 2018.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Schedule for Gender Neutral Code Update
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